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Each recipient must designate at least one employee to act as a Title IX Coordinator to coordinate its 
responsibilities in this area.4 Other employees may be considered “responsible employees” and will help the 
student to connect to the Title IX Coordinator.5 

In regulating the conduct of students and faculty to prevent or redress discrimination, schools must formulate, 
interpret, and apply their rules in a manner that respects the legal rights of students and faculty, including those 
court precedents interpreting the concept of free speech.6  

THE CLERY ACT AND T ITLE IX 

Question 2: 

https://www2.ed.gov/about/offices/list/ocr/firstamend.html
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It may be appropriate for a school to take interim measures during the investigation of a complaint.10 In fairly 
assessing the need for a party to receive interim measures, a school may not rely on fixed rules or operating 
assumptions that favor one party over another, nor may a school make such measures available only to one 
party. Interim measures should be individualized and appropriate based on the information gathered by the 
Title IX Coordinator, making every effort to avoid depriving any student of her or his education. The measures 
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Answer: 
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DECISION-MAKING AS TO DISCIPLINARY SANCTIONS  

Question 9: 
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Question 11: 

How may a school offer the right to appeal the decision on responsibility and/or any disciplinary decision? 

Answer: 

If a school chooses to allow appeals from its decisions regarding responsibility and/or disciplinary sanctions, 
the school may choose to allow appeal (i) solely by the responding party; or (ii) by both parties, in which case 
any appeal procedures must be equally available to both parties.30 

EXISTING RESOLUTION AGREEMENTS 

Question 12: 

In light of the rescission of OCR’s 2011 Dear Colleague Letter and 2014 Questions & Answers guidance, are 
existing resolution agreements between OCR and schools still binding? 

Answer: 

Yes. Schools enter into voluntary resolution agreements with OCR to address the deficiencies and violations 
identified during an OCR investigation based on Title IX and its implementing regulations. Existing resolution 
agreements remain binding upon the schools that voluntarily entered into them. Such agreements are fact-
specific and do not bind other schools. If a school has questions about an existing resolution agreement, the 
school may contact the appropriate OCR regional office responsible for the monitoring of its agreement. 

 

Note: The Department has determined that this Q&A is a significant guidance document under the Final 
Bulletin for Agency Good Guidance Practices of the Office of Management and Budget, 72 Fed. Reg. 3432 
(Jan. 25, 2007). This document does not add requirements to applicable law. If you have questions or are 
interested in commenting on this document, please contact the Department of Education at ocr@ed.gov or 
800-421-3481 (TDD: 800-877-8339). 

 

                                                 
30 2001 Guidance at (IX). Under the Clery Act, a postsecondary institution must provide simultaneous notification of 


